Friends of Bealings School

AGM  Minutes

Thursday October 23rd 2014
Venue: Bealings Cafe
Start time: 2.30 pm
Committee Members: Heather Chandler,Chair; Cathy Lawson and Stuart Lawson, Vice-chair; Deborah Lait, Treasurer; Emma Barton, Secretary; Sam Simpson, Governors Representative Duncan Bathgate, School Representative.
Present: Heather Chandler (HC), Emma Barton (EB), Cathy Lawson (CL), Deborah Lait (DL), Diener Hibble (DH), Catherine Beresford (CB), Sharon Kerry (SK), Lynn Airey (LA), Chris Skirrow (CS), Vicky Carr (VC), Karen Walker (KW), David Walker (DW, Jean Cook (JC), Ron Cook (RC), Jos Saunders (JS) andTina Fulcher (TF).
Apologies: Sam Simpson, Elizabeth Mansfield and Tabitha Jones.
1. Welcome

2. Approval of AGM Minutes 2013

These were approved by all.
3. Chairs report 
Please see attached Chair’s Report from Heather Chandler. Although this had not been FOB’s busiest year for fundraising, much had been accomplished. It was higlighted that someone would have to take over the responsibility of creating the Christmas play DVD next year as Cheryl would be leaving. JS offered to take on this responsibility for next year.
4. Treasurer’s Report
Please see attached Treasurer’s Report from Deborah Lait. Donation’s had been made to Bealings School for the purpose of buying iPads and £1000 had also been donated to buy library books. Payments to the Easyfundraising website had also fallen so DL suggested a reminder email could be sent out to all parents about how this works. DL confirmed that CB would audit the FOBS books as she had experience in this area and was not a Committee member. 
5. Recruitment of Year Reps 
Diener Hibble - year 1; Catherine Beresford - year 4; Jos Saunders & Karen Walker - year 5; Debbie Cowley - Events co-ordinator. Still to be confirmed, Reception and year 2, 3 and 6 year reps.
6. Vote to elect committee members
The following members were elected again; Heather Chandler,Chair; Cathy Lawson and Stuart Lawson, Vice-chair; Deborah Lait, Treasurer; Emma Barton, Secretary; Sam Simpson, Governors Representative Duncan Bathgate, School Representative.

7. FOBS committeee meeting dates; 
21st November 2014 

3.20-30pm in school

16th January 2015

3.20-30pm in school

6th March 2015

3.20-30pm in school
15th May 2015


3.20-30pm in school
3rd July 2015


3.20-30pm in school
8. AOB
· JS volunteered to run a Sponsored Walk event in 2015. 
· CB asked if FOBS could organise another Quiz night as this was a successful fundraising event in the past. 
· An important meeting will be held on Friday14th November at 7.30pm in the Angela Cobbold Hall to address road safety in the village. This has been organised by the Parish Council and all are welcome to come and discuss the acquisition of a ‘20 is plenty’ sign for Little Bealings.
Adjournment: 3.15pm
Date of next meeting: 21st November 2015
Chair’s Report
 

This was not a busy year fund-raising wise compared to previous years, however our usual favourites have continued to do well for us. This includes cake stalls, easy fundraising, Bags2school, Christmas Cards, the Christmas party, Strawberry Mountain Photography & yearly calendar. From this we have able to supply more iPads to the school.

The calendar was very profitable this year and was a great success and I thought it looked fresh and vibrant. A massive thank you to both Tabitha Jones and Sam Simpson for making it such a success. Tabitha is taking a back seat this year but Sam is once again working her magic for us. Also a big thank you to Deborah Lait for organising the Christmas Cards. I know it's quite a bit of work and a massive earner but it is a lovely unique activity. And finally thank you to Cheryl McNay for her continued work on the Christmas DVDs and I am filled with dread that this is her last year!

Our cake sales remain a consistent source of fund-raising which is very popular with the children. Thank you, to all those who baked cakes and donated throughout the year and to all those who have run the stall. The year 5/6 have now taken over although the year reps will still be needed to help organise and clear up.

We have felt a little lost this year fund raising wise as we temporarily found ourselves in a position with nothing to aim for. Therefore we decided to design a survey to get the children's and parent’s feedback. This was a great success and a big thank you to Fiona and Emma Barton for doing this. The results are now on the school website and we have been given a new target of school play equipment to aim for.

My hope for this year is to have a very active and successful year so we can raise as much money as possible towards our new fundraising goal. We have a new calendar going ahead, the Christmas Cards and a Christmas Fayre being run by Rachel and years 5/6.

A big thank you to the committee for all your support and for being brainwashed enough to stand for your roles again this year. A big thank you to the outgoing year reps, and thank you to those willing to stand again, and those who are volunteering for the first time.
Treasurer’s Report
	Friends of Bealings School

	Accounting Year: 19 September 2013 to 18 September 2014

	Treasurer: Deborah Lait
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	P&L
	
	
	
	Balance Sheet
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	Sales
	 £               3,738.05 
	
	
	Cash in hand (float)
	 £                  980.67 

	Cost of Sales
	 £               1,528.77 
	
	
	Bank Account 1
	 £               6,996.37 

	Gross Profit
	 £               2,209.28 
	
	
	Bank Account 2
	 £                           -   

	
	
	
	
	Debtors
	 £                    32.00 

	Interest Earned
	 £                      8.05 
	
	
	Stock
	 £                  768.11 

	Tax Refunds
	 £                           -   
	
	
	Assets
	 £               8,777.15 

	Donations
	 £                      8.80 
	
	
	
	

	Profit Matching
	 £                           -   
	
	
	Loans
	 £                           -   

	Other Income
	 £                    16.85 
	
	
	Creditors
	 £               3,191.40 

	
	
	
	
	Liabilities
	 £               3,191.40 

	Stamps/Postage
	 £                           -   
	
	
	
	

	NCPTA Membership
	 £                    60.00 
	
	
	Net Value
	 £               5,585.75 

	Lottery Registration
	 £                    20.00 
	
	
	
	

	Gifts
	 £                           -   
	
	
	
	

	Promotional Material
	 £                           -   
	
	
	
	

	Expenses
	 £                    80.00 
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	Cash Flow
	

	Net Profit
	 £               2,146.13 
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	Value Last Year
	 £               7,481.09 

	
	
	
	
	Net Profit This Year
	 £               2,146.13 

	
	
	
	
	Disbursement of Funds
	 £               4,291.40 

	
	
	
	
	Value This Year
	 £               5,335.82 

	
	
	
	
	
	


